
St. Luke’s Liturgy Committee 
September 3, 2020 

 
Zoom and In-person attendance - Fr. Ken, Deacon Fred, Mike Otis, Cari Higgins, Dana Bastian, Gary 
Olson, Karen Bishop, Father James 
 
Absent:  Kyle Curran  
 
Opening prayer:  Led by Father opened the meeting at 7:15pm 
 
Oxtoberfest 2020:  Cari heard from Shani Wahl wanted to update us on virtual Oxtobefest.  A St. 
Luke’s novena was suggested and also a night rosary idea came up.  We will use the Feast Day as our 
weekend Mass readings.   
 
Mass Intentions:  Father explained that people like to hear loved one’s names at Mass.  At 4:30 Mass 
the music people will announce all the names for the weekend Masses so it is on tape for replays.  
Then the Music team will announce at the individual Masses on the weekend.  Dana will tape them 
on a music stand each weekend when she tapes the Mass schedule to the wall.  The school Masses 
will have their own intentions  
 
Recap for 1st Communion/Confirmation:  Both went very well.  We had 71 First Communions and 23 
Confirmations were done.  Baptisms are averaging 2 a weekend.  Father thinks ushers are doing a fine 
job.  Make sure that ushers wear gloves if they want to hand out bulletins.  We could start cross 
bearers again.  Dana will send message out and will ask Mike R. to schedule next time.   
 
Other:   
● Mass attendance is filling up.  Father may need to set up chairs again starting soon.  The 
projector is pretty dim in the gym.  We need to look at how to serve the gym better. 
● Father is going to share a new video from the US Bishops. 
● Father James was asked about a midnight Mass on Christmas Eve.  In the past it wasn’t well 
attended in the past at SLTE.  Father James was also asked about Saturday morning Masses that lead 
into Adoration and Reconciliation.  This is a better possibility and could have more attending. 
● 1st Friday Adorations are still on the back burner.  Now with the school in session it has 
become harder to schedule.  We will discuss later. 
● Sunday donuts are not able to happen again yet.  We will have to discuss this later too. 
● Pew spraying are going well.  Wood seems to be in good shape.  Thanks to the people cleaning 
too every 2 weeks.   
● October is Right to Life month.  Maybe do a Mother’s to be blessing in October. 
● We can have limited items in the Narthex but still see Father for approval. 
 
Meeting ended with Father leading us in prayer at 7:54pm. 
 
Next meeting – October 1, 2020 

 


